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Health & Human Services





Special Health Services (SHS)

Family Advisory Council Meeting

January 11, 2024
	Attendance:

	Family Advisory Council Members
	Joseph Liccini, Moe Swanson, Iman Moore, Cassandra Bartelson, Jessica Dargis, Trevor Vannett, and Victoria Johnson 

	SHS Unit Staff
	Jaime Hauff, Tina Feigitsch, Kimberly Hruby, Danielle Hoff, and Heather Kapella, 

	

	Welcome and Introductions
	The Special Health Services Unit Director provided a warm welcome and relayed appreciation for the time devoted for the Family Advisory Council (FAC) meetings and the commitment made by participants to assist the unit in its work throughout the year. Introductions by each of the meeting attendees were made. 


	Last Meeting Follow-Up and Approval of Minutes

	Kim reviewed the agenda items for the meeting and asked for any additions. No additions were made to the meeting agenda. 
Minutes from the September 16. 2023 meeting were reviewed by Kim, who asked for a motion to approve the minutes. Moe motioned to accept the minutes. Victoria seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried to accept the meeting minutes as written.



	MCH Workplan Activity Update

	Kim provided an update on the Title V/MCH Block Grant review that was held on Oct 26, 2023. The Federal Block Grant is the main funding stream for MCH-focused programs and services, so SHS staff are heavily involved. The FAC was involved and has an equal seat at the table. She share that the review was a little hard in her eyes we had a reviewer that was a little hard as she doesn’t know the state and she shared things that don’t really pertain to our state. Kim asked for feed back from the council about the involvement in that review and if they feel it’s a good fit for the council to be involved. Moe shared her experience with being a reviewer in the past that she feels that its always better to have a parents voice during those reviews and that she has recommend to states that haven’t had that that it would be good to hear from families. Victoria share that she thought the review went well and that Special Health Services team especially did a nice job according to the federal reviewers.  
Kim shared with the group about the work that is taking place now that the review is done and now the work on the needs assessment, where we must establish new priorities every 5 years, some of these priorities are mandated.  These are separated out by domain areas: women, infants, children, and children with special health care needs. We are looking at contracting with the university systems to compile additional qualitative data, whether it be focus groups, surveys, etc. We also already have a contract with Family Voices, so we are hoping to see if we can get family feedback. 
Danielle is the new Director of Children with Special Health Care Needs (CSHCN). She talked about the National CSHCN Standards and how, every 3 years, they revise the MCH Block Grant Application Guidance. This year, the revised guidance doesn’t come out until February 2024, but more than likely, the existing draft, which relies heavily on the CSHCN standards, won’t change. As of now, it looks like the major change is the priority measure to be mandated for CSHCN has to have a medical home focus. States may have more than one priority in adolescent health, as the medical home is also within that domain. In the women’s health domain, the mandatory measure will be around postpartum visits. States must still report on at least one domain per measure.
Sarah was giving advice that could help prenatal services and talked about programs like Project Carson partnering with them to help with some Part C funding. Kim said that was a great idea and shared a list with the epidemiology staff of whom she thought would be great partners for the needs assessment. 
Amy shared that a company, Beyond Lucid, has a platform for emergency patient data sharing and are promoting a program/initiative called R.U.S.H. for Children. R.U.S.H. for Children is to ensure that responders who are dispatched to an emergency involving a medically complex young person have all critical data they need. The goal of this is to reduce the risk of errors and stress on patients and their families. It is an opt-in registry, and the hope would be to cover the cost so families do not have to pay for this. Amazon has partnered with Beyond Lucid to support this initiative. SHS staff are working with the Department of Transportation (DOT) and Emergency Medical Services (EMS) to see if they have any funding to cover the cost. Staff are in the very early stages of exploring this. Jessica gave feedback on how she prepares for medical emergencies with her daughter and how this would benefit other families. Amy asked for advice on how they would envision this working, would a QR code work in vehicles? Jessica gave advice and said what about a special license plate? Tina said maybe it can be linked to the registry card of the car. Amy is going to email information out to the group about R.U.S.H. Kim asked Amy if she plans to follow up with Emergency Services. Amy talked about who would be the gatekeeper of this registry and program if we were to move forward. This could potentially be EMS staff, Vital Records, etc.  


	SHS Administrative Items

	Upcoming events that may of be interest to the group were shared: 

· AMCHP coming April 13-16 in Oakland, CA also a viral option
· ND Law and Order severing students with disables in Jamestown January 31st to February 2nd
· NDSPD has a webinar starting February 8th to March 24th
· Kim shared that NDDC has an application to help with the cost for conference 
Newborn Screening/Long-term Follow-up program updates were shared: 

· Amy discussed seeking approval to do parent focus groups in partnership with Colorado. This summer, the NBS Advisory Committee voted to add two more conditions to the NBS panel. There is a potential funding opportunity through HRSA – Long-Term follow up program expansion the NBS staff will be exploring. NBS staff are also doing a website overhaul to include online submission of requests and refusals. The newborn screening dashboard (internal) is almost complete. Amy shared the dashboard with the council. 
· Danielle discussed the history of the Financial Coverage program and how the spending in this area was well over the budget in the past; therefore, changes were then made to only allow each child to receive a maximum of $5,000.00 per benefit year to be paid out in claims. In addition, changes to the Diagnostic program included making it income based. Most recently, with these changes being implemented, SHS has extra funds to delegate somewhere else. The group was asked where they feel SHS should allocate these funds and the council’s advice was to apply those additional funds to contracts. SHS is now funding 6 contracts; some are old some are new. Contracts include the Coordinated Treatment Center multidisciplinary clinics out of Fargo, Medical Home contract with Sanford Fargo, Family Voices of North Dakota, Anne Carlsen Center, UND asthma clinics, and Minot State University Project ECHO series on transition. Amy shared that Sanford is starting a clinic for critical congenital heart disease (CCHD). Sarah stated that she shared SHS information with Molly Berger at Sanford regarding durable medical equipment (DME) as getting wheelchair services is difficult. Danielle said have them reach out to SHS if there is a project, they have in mind that SHS could support through a small contract. Sarah shared that Molly Berger and Dr. Killing are partnering with Great Plains Rehabilitation Services. Trevor asked if Dr. Murphy was included, and Sarah had said no not at this time.  
· Danielle shared the Family Handbook with the council as it will need to be updated soon with the new branding guidelines. Danielle asked if they thought SHS should make any additional changes; if anyone would like to make edits, they can reach out to SHS. 
· The council also talked about how everyone would like to hold FAC meetings going forward. Kim gave information about the different platforms and formats including hybrid, in person, virtual, or a combination. There was a lot of discussion about what everyone prefers. Trevor said hybrid or in person. Sarah is in favor of whatever needs to be but does like online. SHS staff will send out a poll to the council for more feedback.
· Danielle asked the group about Family Advisory involvement and whether there was anything they would like to be involved in or see changed. Sarah shared that when we did Medical and Family Advisory meetings together that it was great. Kim said anything is open for people getting involved. Sarah thought it would be great if each person gave a highlight of what programs they use in North Dakota. Jessica also thought that would be great. She also shared how having clinics that are not close to those in the western part of the state is a challenge and there is a huge need to be spread out. Amy Agreed. Brainstorming on this can continue.


	Closing Remarks/Wrap-Up
	Kim talked about membership and that FAC members can look at the Teams channel for resources. Kim explained about missing FAC meetings and that if members miss two meetings without letting SHS know, that we will need to let them go to ensure we have open seats for other families that would like to participate on the council. If anyone has any questions, they can reach out to SHS staff. Jaime stated that if they know anyone who wants to join the council that they should have them contact SHS. Kim stated that the family does not have to be on SHS programs, but Jaime stated that they need to live in North Dakota. 

	Upcoming SHS Family Advisory Council Meeting Dates for 2023-2024
	· January 6th, 2024, Virtual
· May 4, 2024, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon CST (virtual and combined with Medical Advisory Council meeting)
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